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The DLSS Geelong Chapter was delighted to work with such a terrific portfolio 
throughout the year. The team consisting of myself, Remi and Lena thoroughly 
enjoyed putting together such fantastic challenges for law students to take on, 
regardless of their varying levels of knowledge. Whilst there is plenty of room for 
growth in the competitions portfolio, it would be wise moving forward to ensure 
this is done with small and practical steps. 
 
Competitions provide students with the opportunity to step out of their comfort 
zones and consistently improve knowledge of the law. Throughout 2016, we had 
significant trouble securing judges, which is to be expected with the busy 
schedules that many academics must adhere to. The patience shown by 
competitors throughout the year was tremendous. 
 
Though the Geelong competitors have not enjoyed the success of some of the 
previous years, the standard has been just as high, if not higher. Competitors 
have come extremely close in every competition this year and at no stage of any 
final was their ever a clear final winner. 
 
Moving forward, the competitions portfolio should first seek to improve upon 
the competitions we currently have at our disposal. This requires consistent 
work throughout the trimester with one competition roughly every 2-3 weeks. In 
order to ensure an appropriate university/committee balance, it would be 
sensible to grow this portfolio is small doses, rather than huge leaps and bounds. 
 
I would like to sincerely thank the competitions team for 2016! It was an 
absolute pleasure to work so positively as a team all year and consistently 
support each other throughout the year. Both Remi and Lena will no doubt 
continue to impress the committee and fellow law students for years to come! 
 
I would also like to personally thank the competition team of Madeline McDonald 
and Roxanna Tabari for their enthusiasm in each and every competition this 
year. It was wonderful to see such a bright and positive approach towards 
participating in competitions which can be seen as quite daunting. 
 
Thank you to everyone for competing throughout the year and all the best with 
future studies/competitions! 
 
Tanner Redden, VP of Competitions 
 
 
 
 


